What happened in the past month? 
Farmer engagement: Field visits were done to farmers …..................
Technical analyses and data collection:The ASTA team participated in the workshop and field visits organized by the Soil Health Suriname (SHS) project led experts from Soil Biology department of the Wageningen University Research (WUR) and International Soil Reference and Information Centre (ISRIC). The idea was to collabarote as much as possible data on soil related topics and to discuss barriers for a healthy soil. On short term the pineapple project can participate on the soil activities organized by SHS and will benefit from the long-term actions of the SHS project such as creating specific benchmark for soil health indicators and developing digital soil maps. 
Strengthening partnerships: 

Identification and hiring of project team members: Mr. XX was hired as national business manager of the project and will lead by the international business manager to approach the pineapple production as business. 
Collaboration with LVV: 
FPIC: 
ASTA office: 




Upcoming activities
Farmer engagement: With the departure of equipment’s and inputs from Costa Rice, field preparation activities will be performed by trial farmers. Also, the procurement to purchase inputs like seeds, sprayer equipment's, PPE’s and organic matter will start. 
FPIC: 
Technical analyses and data collection: 
Identification and hiring of PMU and support experts: The project is in the process of identifying and hiring an Administrative Staff to ensure that the project runs smoothly. 
Project logistics: A project vehicle will be procured to facilitate fieldwork and other project activities, which will enable the ASTA team to provide farmers with more timely and efficient support.
The ASTA in Suriname 
The Agrifood Systems Transformation Accelerator (ASTA) in Suriname is a 4-year joint program funded by the UN SDG fund and co-led by FAO and UNIDO, with support from UNFPA and ILO. Developed in close collaboration with local pineapple actors and stakeholders, the program aims to transform Suriname into an established producer and exporter of high-quality organic fresh and processed pineapples, using an inclusive and sustainable value chain approach.
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